
From: Moore Orthopaedics <survey@pressganeysurveys.com>
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 8/19/2014 1:57:41 PM

Subject: Dr. Holmes would like your feedback!!

Dear ANTHONY,

You recently received a survey about your visit to Moore Center for Orthopedics. If you have already taken 
the survey, please accept our thanks and disregard this e-mail. Otherwise, please take a few minutes to give 
your feedback now. By sharing your thoughts and feelings, you can help us improve the care we provide. If 
you have received this email regarding a minor child’s visit, please complete the survey on their behalf.

To ensure confidentiality, this survey is administered by an independent third-party, Press Ganey Associates, 
Inc. Your participation will help us to improve the quality of care that we provide to you, your family, friends, 
and neighbors.

https://esurvey.pressganey.com/LandingPage.aspx?pin=X9R7P8D2HC3H6R9H

If clicking the above link does not take you to the survey or a verification screen, please copy and paste the 
entire link into your web browser. You can also go to https://esurvey.pressganey.com and enter the following 
PIN: X9R7P8D2HC3H6R9H

Thank you for your feedback.

Sincerely,

Bradley P. Presnal, M.D.
C EO
Moore Center for Orthopedics

This is an unmonitored email box, please do not reply to this email. If you have specific questions for your 
healthcare provider, please contact them directly.

To unsubscribe from future Press Ganey online patient satisfaction survey notices, slick here.
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